# **Minutes of the Pamet Harbor Commission Meeting**

Thursday, June 9th, 2022, 3:00 – 4:00 PM ET 24 Town Hall Road, Select Board Chambers, Truro MA 02666

#### **Attending Members:**

Tim Silva, Chairman Dave Crocker John Donahue Eric Moira Gerry Woodcome



#### **Participating Guests:**

Tony Jackett, Harbormaster

# **Order of Business:**

## 1. Bringing the Meeting to Order

Chairman Silva called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM and declared that a quorum of members was present. The attached agenda was reviewed, and the meeting was fully underway.

#### 2. Meeting Minutes Review and Approval

Members reviewed and discussed the February 12<sup>th</sup>, 2022, minutes. After a brief discussion, the Chairman made a **Motion** for Approval, it was seconded by Dave and unanimously **Granted**.

# 3. Harbor Fees Review

Tony reported that he detected a minor data entry error on the "Harbor Fees" page of the Town of Truro website. He suggested that he would reach out to the web consultant to make the correction.

#### 4. Update on Floats and Moorings

Tony provided a comprehensive update on the status of installing floats and moorings in the basin. All have been successfully installed and his team is currently collecting fees and issuing stickers and tags.

Eric inquired about the status of the parking lot line repainting and directional arrows and signage the Commission recommended and unanimously granted at the August 19,

2021, meeting. Tony stated that it is a formal 2022 objective, and he is coordinating the work to be scheduled and performed with the DPW Director. They are currently targeting getting the project completed during the DPW's June beach parking lot painting projects.

Eric generously offered to work with him to paint a four foot "Do Not Block" sign midway on the working docks to enable optimal spacing for multiple vessels.

## 5. Waterways Operational Discussion

Chairman Silva informed the group that Truro applied for a \$25k MA Dredging Grant and expects to receive formal notice on the award from the Office of Housing and Economic Development by mid-July.

He stated that the engineering proposal discussed last meeting to plan the extension of the North Jetty into the southernmost Corn Hill dune has yet to be reviewed by the Town. Kelly Clark is working on this, and we'll review the progress in late Q3. This initiative was recommended and unanimously granted at the August 19, 2021, meeting. John mentioned that he has observed increasing deterioration of the dune's integrity and that breach risk appears to be escalating.

## 6. Open discussion and Adjournment

After concluding an open discussion, the Chairman declared the next meeting would take place at a date/time to be determined in September of 2022. He then made a Motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:00 PM, it was seconded by Gerry and unanimously approved by the Commission Members and Granted.

> Office of Town Clerk Treasurer - Tax Collector

9/22/22 3-0 Tin Sil PHC Chair